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22 April 2015
Year 5/6 Team (Rooms 13,14,15 & 16)
Term Two 2015

Dear Families





Haere Mai and welcome back to school for Term 2.

This term we say hello to Mr Gillstrom and farewell to Mrs Finch in Room 14.
Programme
We will be continuing with our regular team-wide subject interchange this term and that will continue throughout the year. It will involve science, music, art, and introduction to French. 

Mathematics interchange also continues and we begin by looking at fractions, decimals, and percentages. There may be one or two changes to maths class placements this term to keep up with the needs of all the children. 
Our key topics for writing will be information reports, diaries, and biographies all loosely based around our ANZAC theme. Spelling and handwriting continues and reading will take place every day with regular guided instructional reading as the focus. 
Our big topic for the term is The Great War! We will be studying this important part of our history and making some links to New Zealand’s involvement in present conflicts, and comparing life in 1914 to today. The topic will be taught sensitively and appropriately for the age of our children. 

Winter sport will be very busy again with cross country and winter games this term and with many of our children trying for Zone and Canterbury qualification. We will be running our team-wide winter games competition throughout the term with a focus on full participation by all.
Home Learning

It is great that so many children are having a go at home learning challenges, maths challenges, and science certificates. A reminder that reading diaries are expected to completed and handed in for checking, by all students without exception. The class teacher will also be issuing regular weekly spelling word study and the maths teacher will issue regular maths homework too.
Learning Conferences
Academic Learning Conferences will take place on Tuesday 30th June (2.15-8pm) and Thursday 2nd July (2.15-6pm).  Further information will follow.
Important Dates
24th April

School Cross Country

27th April

ANZAC day Holiday
8th May


NZ sign language week
15th June 

Y5/6 hosting the school assembly
30th June

Learning Conferences 2-8pm

2nd July


Learning Conferences 2-6pm

3rd July


Term Two ends
Year 5/6 Team Blog
Please have a look at our team’s blog on the school website. We will be posting items of interest and information regularly throughout the year.

Other Important Information

Stationary
Stationary is always running out. It’s a bit like odd socks really! If you could supply another blue biro, red biro, and a couple of pencils it would be a great help. 
School Uniform

Sun hats are not compulsory for terms two and three. We would appreciate it if children could wear correct school uniform at all times (a raincoat is fine for wet days).
Class start time

Children are expected to be at school by 8.55 am to be ready to begin class at 9.00 am. 
Thank you for taking the time to read this and to go over it with your child. We are certainly looking forward to another busy and productive term.

Yours sincerely
Year 5/6 Teachers
Tim Lowe (Team Leader & R15)  Hannah Horgan (R16) Shelley Smith (R13) and Kellen Gillstrom (R14) 

